March 24, 2017

City Clerk's Office Linda Rowe, Deputy City Clerk 300 Dufferin Avenue PO Box 5035 London, ON N6A 1V5

## Re: Delegation Status at Strategic Planning and Priorities Committee Meeting

Dear Ms. Rowe:

The London & Middlesex Housing Corporation (LMHC) would like to formally request delegation status at the Strategic Planning and Priorities Committee (SPPC) meeting scheduled for Monday, May 15, 2017.

As the Sole Shareholder of LMHC, it is important that the City of London be informed about the state of repair of LMHC's social housing infrastructure, capital funding need and the Board's future plans on addressing any shortfall and risk. This will be highlighted in a 10 to 15-minute presentation along with the results of the 2015/2016 Building Condition Assessment conducted by VFA Canada Corporation.

We look forward to meeting with the City of London and the opportunity to discuss this important and valuable City asset – public housing. Please kindly confirm our status.

Sincerely,

Josh Browne Chief Executive Officer, London & Middlesex Housing Corporation

Cc: Michael Buzzelli, Board Chair
Dave Purdy, Manager of Housing Services
Sandra Datars Bere, Managing Director, Social Services, Housing and Dearness Home
Martin Hayward, Acting City Manager
Cathy Saunders, City Clerk